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Wellness Coordinator Activity Highlights  

December 2016/Jan 2017 

 
Redwood City  

 Social Emotional Learning: Planned and implemented two separate workshops in 
December 2016 and January 2017 with WestEd using their School Climate Toolkit 
facilitation process to create an implementation plan for high-leverage school climate 
improvement activity. One meeting was with school principals to develop a district-
level rationale for school climate improvement. The other meeting was at North Star 
Academy to define a rational for a specific high-leverage activity that they had 
already implemented (a teacher-student mentoring program.)  

 

 Make Time for Fitness: Participating in meetings to improve the integration spring field 
trip event and lessons that take place at school throughout the year. Dairy Council of 
California nutrition lessons and PE+ tobacco lessons have been developed to support 
information presented at event learning stations. Also working with IT department to 
develop an online system for administering the pre- and post-tests for the event.  

 

 Supporting nursing services: Staffing, immunization compliance, mandated screenings, 
etc. Presenting at Office Managers meeting monthly to maintain communication 
between departments and strengthen working relationship so that schools and nurse 
continue to work together as a team. 

 
San Carlos 

 Our PE, Counseling, Psychology, and Science staff engaged in second, two-day professional 
development series around next steps in SEL implementation, student assessment and 
reporting technology. Action plans for PE and Mental Health are being finalized at this 
time. Crystal Collins, District Nurse, and Mindy continue working with other SCSD staff, 
parents and experts in the field to create engaging parent education events.  
 

 We will survey all 4th, 5th, 6th & 7th grade students, parents and teachers with the 
California Healthy Kids core and supplemental surveys for Resilience, Physical activity 
and Nutrition in February.  

 

 SCSD Wellness Fair:  We are beginning planning for our wellness fair in partnership 
with the City of San Carlos and Sequoia Healthcare District. The fair will take place 
on May 21st and 22nd  as part of the San Carlos Hometown event in Burton Park.  We 
expect a large gathering again this year over the two days with healthy activities 
being planned for the “Sequoia Healthcare District Wellness Wing”.  More info to 
come!   
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Belmont- Redwood Shores 

 Implementation of our newly adopted social-emotional learning curriculum:   
Implementation continues to go well in elementary schools.  Finding time is 
challenging but teachers seem to like the program and find it very user friendly.  
Several principals have reported seeing a difference on the playground and appreciate 
having common language to use across the school.   
 

 Building a system of Positive Behavior Intervention & Support (PBIS) at all school sites:  
Our Middle School Dean and I attended the national PBIS conference last week in SF and 
are planning on sharing and implementing some of what we learned. Schools implementing 
PBIS continue to see positive impact and are continuing to build their programs. 

 Professional development and parent education around helping students develop a 
Growth Mindset: Our parent ed night was a success with over 150 people in 
attendance.  The Learning and The Brain conference on mindset that we attended in 
February was great and we were able to bring back a number of resources to share.  
Instilling a growth mindset is one of our strategic plan goals.  The district is forming a 
Strategic Plan Advisory Group to help guide implementation 
 

 Continuing to enhance our PE coaching program: Our final coach training of the year 
was our tennis training and it went well.  We were able to order tennis equipment for 
2 of our schools at a great discount.  PE coaches are preparing to help with physical 
fitness testing later in the spring.  Our head coach and I are working out how to 
provide PE to our Nesbit middle school students next year as we expand that program 
to include 7th grade. 

Las Lomitas  

 Our school nurses work daily to assist students with their health care needs and 
advocate for improved school health by acting as a liaison between teachers, parents, 
administrators and the community. Our district administrators are demonstrating 
increased support by making the health of all of our students a high priority. As 
always we are greatly appreciative of the support the Sequoia Healthcare District. 
 

 Dental Health Education: Arranged for “Give Kids a Smile” program to come to our 
school on Feb 3rd and educate 120 first graders about dental health. They also 
provided resources for dental care for underserved populations at our school. 

 

 Safety and Health Screenings: Successful blended online and skills practice CPR/First 
Aid class at Las Lomitas where staff members received a 2yr AHA certification. Hearing 
and vision screening completed for all Kindergarten, 2nd and special ed students. 
Planning safe route for after school walking group to be held once or twice per week 
and planning blood drive for Spring 2017 in conjunction with a mini-health fair. 
 

 School Health Index: Completing work with Mindy Hill of SCSD who has been providing 
instruction and guidance for implementing the surveys. Our goal is to complete it by 
December. 
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Sequoia Union 

 CPR training for freshmen: Finishing up training for the four year cycle.  9,000+ 
district  students will have been trained in "Hands Only" CPR, choking, and AED use as 
of Dec 14, 2016!  

 

 Concussion screening and prevention education: Making plans to expand ImPact 
baseline and post-injury testing to include a larger number of student-athletes in 
2016-17.  Piloting the Brainbook concussion curriculum at Carlmont (one of four Bay 
Area schools) and offering the Brainbook curriculum to all SUHSD sites in 2016-17.   

 

 Mental Health Task Force: Working with the Superintendent and site-based mental 
health coordinators to evaluate the district's current mental health services, identify 
needs, and develop a mental health resource sheet and flowchart for each school 
site, based on the "Red Folder Initiative" at the UC and CSU campuses.   

 

 Suicide Prevention: Working with partners county-wide to develop a Suicide 
Prevention/Intervention/Postvention Toolkit. 

 

 Alcohol, Tobacco, and Other Drugs: In the final stages of developing a 5 day ATOD 
curriculum, which will be piloted in select freshmen Life Skills classes during the first 
quarter of Fall, 2016 at all school sites.    

 
Woodside Elementary 

 CPR Training: The Heart Safe Program was completed by 37 staff members in 
February 
 

 Nutrition Education: Chop Chop Nutrition was started in 2nd grade. Chop Chop 
coincides with the replanting of the spring garden. The students consumed over 100 
salads from the garden this month 

 

 Social- Emotional Learning (SEL): Brie Mathers “Love the Skin You’re In” presented to 
our middle school girls. The middle school boys attended a companion assembly. A 
“girls leadership group” that teaches girls to know who they are, what they believe, 
and how to express it, empowering them to change the world.”   

 

 Dental Health Education: was completed for all kindergarten and 1st grade students 
 

 School Health Index: Completion is moving forward 
 

 “Wellness Month”: scheduled for April. This includes a series of activities, challenges, 
competitions and educational programs for students and staff. S.E.L. continues to be 
a focus during “Wellness Month”. 

 
Menlo Park City 
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 Elementary counselors at each school site continue to teach lessons focused on 

CASEL’s 5 Core Personal Competencies.  They deliver these lessons in all classrooms 

and incorporate Restorative Practices as well as site-specific Social-Emotional 

Learning (SEL) goals for each grade level.  In collaboration with these efforts, the 

middle school has continued its Character Education, now called “Community 

Wellness”  program for the 2016-2017 school year, with new lessons derived from 

Hillview Middle School’s themes, the 3Cs: “Character, Collaboration, and 

Commitment to Learning.”  Lessons are organized by the school counselors, taught 

during PE classes, and led by staff, parent volunteers, and 8th grade student leaders.  

 

 The connects to the Tier 3 Positive Behavior Intervention Programs run at each school 

site.  These programs won the Kent Award last year and support our students in most 

need of caring adult relationships and positive behavior intervention. Students can 

exit out of the program once they meet their individual goals, or they can continue in 

the program once they get to the middle school level.   Lastly, MPCSD continues the 

work it began in September 2015 with the LGBTQQ advocacy group, Gender Spectrum. 

In accordance with amended California Education Code 221.5, at the start of the start 

of the 2016-2017, each of our now five school sites has one designated “gender 

neutral” bathroom with a new District approved bathroom sign. 

 

 As the school year ramped up, MPCSD continued to assess and refine all of its social-

emotional learning and health related programs.  The District recognized it needed to 

do more community outreach with our East Palo Alto families.  Community Liaison, 

Flor Espinal, was hired at the start of the school year to engage and partner with our 

EPA families and this collaboration has been incredibly impactful!  Additionally, all 

four District schools have been trained in and adopted the methodology from the 

International Institute for Restorative Practices, specifically the Restorative Justice 

program at the middle school, which is a process for suspension diversion.  All 

Restorative Practices are aimed at creating human connection between adults and 

students on campus, as well as engender an empathic school culture. 

 

Portola Valley 

 Wellness Champions at PVSD will meet in February to finalize our Wellness Month for 
March. We received $5,100 from the PV Foundation to run a month filled with 
activities for staff, students, and the community.  
 

 Parent Ed:  Had a great turn out for our event, Reducing Stress and Anxiety for Your 
Child by Dr. Joseph Gumina and had a lot of positive feedback.  
 

 Nutrition Ed: Finishing up our healthy snack/ trail mix activity at the sites with the 
middle school students making nutrition labels and creating a healthy snack, along 
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with doing a movement activity so that students can see how long it takes to burn off 
100 calories, etc.  
 

 Staff Wellness: Offering Zumba class on Fridays for an hour for all staff who want to 
attend- staff have a great time exercising and laughing as we all try to do the moves! 

 

 Challenges: This has been a lot of work- and everyone on the team has a full time job 
(teachers, administrator, counselors)- no one has extra prep time for this so we have 
to work outside our school day and we each receive a small stipend through the grant.  
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Agenda Item 4.c 
Board of Directors Mtg. 2-1-17 

 HeartSafe Program 

Activity Summary for Dec 2016 & Jan 2017 

HeartSafe Region Task Force Meetings 

 Attend and participate in regional planning and support. 

 

AED / CPR Trainings – Over 300 persons trained! 

 ●  Pubmatic Organization    ●  Menlo Atherton High School 

 ●  D Tech High School     ●  SHCD Infant CPR Classroom Sessions 

 ●  SHCD Adult CPR Classroom sessions 

 
   
AED / CPR Scheduled Trainings 

 ●  Jasper Ridge Farm     ●  Sports House 

              ●  Woodside Priory                                                          ●  Hearing Loss Assn of San Mateo County     

●  San Carlos Adult Center                                              ●  SHCD Adult CPR Classroom sessions 

●  D Tech High School     ●  Belmont Little League    

              ●  SHCD Infant CPR Classroom Sessions  ●  Belmont Redwood Shores School District 

 ●  Menlo Atherton HS health fair   ●  Carlmont High School 

 

Another High School Screening 

Our next screening is scheduled for Sunday, January 29th in cooperation with the Via Foundation and 
the Sequoia Union High School District.  This screening will be held at Menlo Atherton High School and 
is open to all District students.   More than 400 students have pre registered! 
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Family & Friends Photographs                        
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Conference Attendance Form 

 

Staff member:  G. Nielsen 

Conference attended:  Parent Heartwatch 

Location:  Tucson 

Dates:  Jan 12 to Jan 15, 2017 

Summary of your participation: 

1) Attended scheduled programs and related events.  

a. New skills for CPR / AED training 

b. Heart Screenings 

c. To charge or not to charge (for heart screenings) 

d. Cell phone AEDs are on the way! 

e. General assemblies  

How did attending conference benefit you? 

1) Gained further experience running a large-scale heart screenings 

2) Continuing education re Cardiac Arrest 

3) Presentations and discussions regarding AED and CPR programs 

4) Learned new CPR guidelines 

5) Networking 

 

Conference attendance approved by:  CEO 

 

 

 































Agenda Item 5.C 
Board of Directors Mtg. 2-1-17 

 

 

Planning Report for Board Meeting: February 2017 

Lee Michelson, Planning Coordinator 

 

Current status:  More than 70 community leaders will be asked to meet with the committee to 

give their view points on the District, our funding priorities and the health issues that they are 

most concerned about. Most of the participants will take part in a panel discussion though the 

local political leaders will be met with individually or with their staffs. 

The panel discussions will be held in February and March with the goal of having a report 

completed by the end of March.  

The planning committee has met several times to develop and review the list and the other 

three Board members have been asked to suggest other possible participants.  

We are hoping to have a very open and transparent planning process and we welcome all 

viewpoints.  

Next steps: 

1. Solicit all Board members for names (in–process) 

2. Send letters requesting participation  

3. Follow-up calls to obtain their interest and schedule their participation 

4. Begin meetings the week of February 6 


